MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 6 September 2010 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr Ms S.J. Williams (in the Chair)
Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman
C.M. Ray 


K.A. Day

D.G. Rickard (ex-officio)
PUBLIC FORUM

Ms G.M. Haynes spoke in objection to application A1/1202, 2 Janice Court. She was a neighbour and said that the application would lead to loss of light and overlooking of her property. She had also written a letter of objection to the District Council, which had been copied to the Town Council. 
28.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs J.D. Hunt, Ms R.C. Kayes and C.D. Wild.
29.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 2 August 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

30.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
The following interests were declared in planning applications:
A7/1230 - Land Adjacent the Pelican, Folly Mill Lane – Cllr G.J. Ackerman declared a personal and prejudicial interest as he owned premises in the immediate vicinity. He left the room when this application was considered.

A8/1161 and A9/1162L - 4, St. Mary’s Place, Normandy Way – Cllr Ms S.J. Williams declared a personal and prejudicial interest as she lived near the premises. She left the room when these applications were considered. (Cllr D.G. Rickard replaced Cllr Ms S.J. Williams in the Chair for these applications). 

A14/1378 - Peelers Court, St.Andrews Road - Cllr K.A. Day declared a personal and prejudicial interest, as there was a family connection to the premises. He left the room when this application was considered.

31.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS


RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule 
A be forwarded to the District Council. 

32.
PLANNING DECISIONS

The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2246. 

The Town Clerk also reported the appeal decision for 108-114, West Bay Road. The appeal against refusal of the outline planning permission to redevelop an existing stable block into a dwelling and attached garage had been upheld. The Town Council had objected to the application. The Inspector concluded that, given an acceptable Flood Risk Assessment, the limited risk of flooding was not a good reason to prevent the proposal. 

RESOLVED: that the planning decisions be noted.
33.
TREE WORK APPLICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported for information, tree work applications received ENCL: 2245. 

RESOLVED: that the responses to the tree work applications be noted.
34.
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING
There were no street naming and numbering requests to report.
35.
TRAFFIC ORDERS FOR TOWN CENTRE WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND 
LOADING BAYS

The Town Clerk reported that the formal order to bring into effect the waiting restrictions and loading bays (part of the Town Centre traffic management measures) had now been published by the County Council. The public had until 10 September to make observations on the proposals. 

The update was noted.
36.
COMMUNICATIONS
There were no items raised.

The meeting closed at 7.40 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 4 October 2010
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